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Research', is planned to be held at Bamberg, D.B.R. in late August or early September, 1971. 
A Colloquium on 'Observational Aspects of Novae and Supernovae' is tentatively scheduled for 
10-15 September 1971, at Padua and Venice, Italy. 

The President read a brief report from Professor Kukarkin, and then he moved the following 
resolution: 

"We, the members of Commission 27, express our great admiration and deep appreciation for 
the difficult and extremely important work being carried out by our colleagues in the Moscow 
Bureau, and we request that the IAU grant an annual subvention of S 1000 toward publication 
costs of the General Catalog of Variable Stars, edited by B. V. Kukarkin, P. N. Kholopov, and Yu. 
N. Efremov." 

The Commission unanimously endorsed this resolution. 
The President brought to the attention of the Commission the following requests: 
1. Van Herk reported experiencing difficulties in a program for improving proper motions of 

long period variables, due to poor photometric elements. Mrs Mayall was requested to send to the 
Information Bulletin for rapid circulation any new photometric data on these stars. 

2. Van Hoof requested that cooperative observing programs on fi CMa stars be carried out at 
observatories situated in different longitudes, especially in the southern hemisphere. 

3. Cesevich requested simultaneous photometric and spectroscopic observations of two RW 
Aurigae-type stars, FG and FH Aql . 

4. Opolski requested simultaneous UBV and velocity measures of 8 Cephei-type variables, and 
urged those who plan to make velocity measures to circulate their plans as early as possible via the 
Information Bulletin, so that photometric observers can arrange to observe at the same time. 

5. Mumford requested finding charts for old novae, and the Commission expressed its approval 
of the work on the preparation of finding charts which is being carried out by Dr. Bertaud. 

A letter from the late Dr A. V. Nielsen was read by the President. Dr Nielsen had requested 
Commission 27 to publish the long series of observations of southern variables by the late A. W. 
Roberts. Detre will publish in the Information Bulletin the list of stars observed by Roberts. Feast 
suggested that photocopies of the observations be made available to interested workers. 

The President reopened a proposal initiated by W. J. Miller at the Prague meeting, to the effect 
that a new scheme be devised for the rapid naming of newly discovered variables. After a short 
discussion in which Herbig stated that he and Kukarkin opposed any present change, the proposal 
was tabled. 

In conclusion, the President proposed and the Commission approved that names of new officers 
of Commission 27 be forwarded to the Executive Committee of the Union. 
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CHAIRMAN: B. J. Bok. 

SECRETARY: W. S. Fitch. 

The proceedings of this Joint Meeting will be published in the volume Highlights of Astronomy 
1970. The following papers were presented: 

Sir Richard Woolley: On the Determination of the Absolute Magnitudes of the RR Lyrae Stars. 
R. F. Christy: Absolute Magnitudes of RR Lyrae Stars. 
G. van Herk: Review of Observational Data on RR Lyrae Stars. 
S. V. M. Clube: Absolute Magnitudes of RR Lyrae Stars. 
A. R. Klemola: The Lick Observatory Program of Proper Motions of RR Lyrae Stars. 
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